Minutes of the Annual Meeting

Jameson Family Cemetery, Inc,

Meeting of October 16, 2011
John Jameson, president, called the meeting to order.  Others present were Michael Johnson, Ronnie Jameson and Alvin Jones.

Michael Johnson read the minutes of the last meeting November 7, 2010.  The minutes were accepted.

Michael gave the treasury report.  As of October 15, 2010, the balance stands at $28,905.60, broken down as follows:

  1,500.00
Burial Rights

  5,500.00
Family Historical Research Fund

17,880.60
General Fund (unrestricted)

  4,025.00
Maintenance Fund

Ronnie shared that the magnolias had been given 3lbs of fertilizer in May 2011, and that they continue to establish themselves and maintain their health.  Fertilizer will be applied again April 2012.

New Business

The board discussed the unmarked graves and the need for these to be identified with some kind of tag or stone.   The exact location of each unmarked grave needs to be known, and John will follow up with Dan Elliot to see if he can provide GPS coordinates for the unmarked graves, or mark them himself if he is in the area soon.
John updated the board regarding his meeting with Terry Ferguson and Tommy Charles in Nov 2010 regarding a grant application with the American Battlefield Protection agency for research of Jameson Station. George Fields is also a participant in this project.  One concern is that a good bit of time will be required to notify property owners in the area of intentions to do limited archaeological exploration in the area, to better identify possible sites of Jameson Station.  Time will also be required to perform a systematic study of archives.  John will continue communicating with the primary participants.
Regarding maintenance and repairs, Michael will follow up with Easley Marble to request estimates for enclosing selected sections with coping and marble chips (to reduce mowing), and for suggestions to repair/replace damaged headstones.  Ronnie will get estimates for replacing/moving the Anchor fence so that it fully encloses the cemetery property.

John will draft text for a replacement to TM’s monument, or significant changes to it.  This will serve to correct the known historical inaccuracies, and make a reference to Mr. Gilstrap’s property and location of the Fowler cemetery.

Michael and Ronnie will investigate rental of a trencher to install irrigation for the magnolias.

Membership and board member attendance were discussed as concerns.  Several positions will be expiring after this year and we all need to seek new members to continue the momentum of the board:

· Due to lack of attendance, John will remove Mandy from the membership of at-large board membership and add her to the associate membership list.  

· All members will need to find nominees for next year’s offices, for the 2012-2015 term, with ideally more than one nominee per office.

The meeting was motioned to adjourn.

(draft) Respectfully submitted by Michael M. Johnson, March 10 2012.

